
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

May 15, 2014   
 
 
TO:             All Applicants for a Provisional Family Child Care Home I, Family Child Care Home II, Child Care  
                   Center, School-Age-Only Center, or Preschool License  
 
FROM:       Pat Urzedowski, Administrator, Office of Children’s Services Licensing  
 
SUBJECT:   Liability Insurance Requirement – LB 105 (2013):  Neb. Rev. Stat. §71-1911.03 
 
Effective July 1, 2014, all applicants for a Provisional Family Child Care Home I, Family Child Care Home II, 
Child Care Center, School-Age-Only Center, or Preschool must obtain and maintain liability insurance 
coverage of at least one hundred thousand dollars ($100,000) per occurrence. This requirement is a result 
of the passage of LB 105 in the 2013 Legislative session which states:  
 

Sec. 2. An applicant for a license under the Child Care Licensing Act shall provide to the 
department written proof of liability insurance coverage of at least one hundred thousand 
dollars per occurrence prior to issuance of the license. A licensee subject to the Child Care 
Licensing Act on the operative date of this act shall obtain such liability insurance coverage and 
provide written proof to the department within thirty days after the operative date of this act. 
Failure by a licensee to maintain the required level of liability insurance coverage shall be deemed 
noncompliance with the Child Care Licensing Act. If the licensee is the State of Nebraska or a 
political subdivision, the licensee may utilize a risk retention group or a risk management pool for 
purposes of providing such liability insurance coverage or may self-insure all or part of such 
coverage. 
Sec. 3. This act becomes operative on July 1, 2014. 

 
To insure compliance with this statute, all applicants for a Provisional Family Child Care Home I, Family 
Child Care Home II, Child Care Center, School-Age-Only Center, or Preschool license are required to 
submit a copy of the “Certificate of Liability Insurance” or a similar proof of Insurance document to the 
Department that shows the minimum liability coverage of at least one hundred thousand dollars 
($100,000) per occurrence in effect by July 1, 2014.    
 
A sample copy of the “Certificate of Liability Insurance” form is on the back side of this memo. This 
document or a similar document will be prepared by your insurance company when you purchase child 
care liability insurance. Keep one copy for your records as you will need to show proof of insurance 
when you are inspected. Send a copy of the “Certificate” or similar document with your application 
packet. Do not send a copy of your entire liability insurance policy to the Department.  
 
Please contact the Staff Assistant you are working with to obtain a license if you have any questions 
about this requirement.   
 
Thank you.    



 

 

 


